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TAPE 58, SIDE A

005    CHAIR BAUM:  Calls the meeting to order at 2:12.

WORK SESSION ON SB 64A

060  KATHRYN  VAN  NATTA:  Staff  Measure  Summary,  Amendments,  Senate
Vote Sheet, Fiscal  Impact  Statement  and  Revenue  Impact  Statement 
are

submitted for  the record  (Exhibit A).  SB 64  deals with  mining. It

provides for civil  penalties for  unpermitted mining  activities. The

amendment would decrease the  fine from $10,000 per  day to $5,000 per

day.

097  REP. HOSTICKA:  We're setting caps  on penalties; we're  not
setting the penalties.  What has changed since we passed this bill out?



105  CHAIR BAUM: The  aggregate industry representatives  decided
$10,000 was too high for a penalty.

109  REP. LUKE: They  testified in favor of  it and now  they're not in
favor of it?

111    REP NORRIS:  I think $5,000 is pretty steep.

120       MOTION:  REP. JOSI:  Moves to suspend the rules.

122    CHAIR BAUM:  Restates motion.

124  VOTE:    On  a  roll  call  vote,  REPS.  DELL,  DOMINY,  JOSI,
MARKHAM, NORRIS, REPINE, VanLEEUWEN and CHAIR BAUM vote AYE. REPS.
HOSTICKA,

LUKE and PETERSON vote NAY.  REP. FISHER is EXCUSED.

140    CHAIR BAUM:  The motion CARRIES.

142  MOTION:  REP. JOSI:  Moves to  reconsider the  vote by  which SB 
64 was passed.

143    VOTE:  CHAIR BAUM:  Hearing no objections, so ADOPTED.

145       MOTION:  REP. JOSI:  Moves to adopt -A2 amendments to SB 64-A.

147    CHAIR BAUM:  Restates motion.

149  REP. REPINE: I  would request that  we have a more  definitive
answer on why the penalty was changed.

153  RICHARD ANGSTROM,  Oregon Concrete  and Aggregate  Producers Assn.:
Rep. VanLeeuwen raised the  issue that  $10,000 may  be too  high. We
still

support the $10,000 but $5,000 would be great.

167    REP. REPINE:  What's the logic of the $5,000?

173    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  We're talking about anyone who moves any
aggregate?

178    ANGSTROM:  Yes.

180  REP. VanLEEUWEN: I think  $10,000 cap is too big  a penalty for
removing 1/2 yard of illegal gravel.

184  GARY LYNCH,  Mined Land  Reclamation Department:  The minimum 
amount we have authority over  is 5,000 yards.  No permit is  required
for 5,000

yards or less.

193  REP. NORRIS: Did this  come out of your committee  with no
opposition to the $10,000?

200    REP. REPINE:  There was some opposition to it.

204    REP. DOMINY:  I don't believe I would support the amendment.



209  REP. HOSTICKA:  Mr. Angstrom  indicated that a  person might  be
able to gross $6,000 per day on an aggregate  operation. We'd want the
penalty

to be at least higher than that.

212    REP. MARKHAM:  There's a big difference between gross and net.

216  REP.  LUKE:  I  think we  did  a  good  job when  we  passed  it 
out of committee.

222    REP. DOMINY:  Is this a big enough penalty?

226  LYNCH:  There  is  nothing  particularly  important  about  the
$10,000 penalty.

238    REP. FISHER:  If $5,000 is satisfactory, we don't have to go any
higher.

240  REP. DELL: We were  convinced that the agency would  not abuse the
fine. If a big penalty would be needed, the $10,000 fine would be
available.

252    CHAIR BAUM:  We will take a vote on the -A2 amendments.

258  LYNCH: In  response to  a question by  Rep. VanLeeuwen,  our
current law (ORS 517.750) states  that those  operations that  operate
below 5,000

yards per year and one acre of disturbance are exempt from the rules.

269  VOTE:  On  a  roll  call  vote,  REPS.  DELL,  DOMINY,  HOSTICKA,
LUKE, NORRIS, PETERSON and REPINE vote  NAY. REPS. FISHER, JOSI,
MARKHAM,

VanLEEUWEN and CHAIR BAUM vote AYE.

278    CHAIR BAUM:  The motion FAILS.

280  MOTION:  REP. HOSTICKA:  Moves  SB 64-A  Engrossed,  as amended, 
to the floor with a DO PASS recommendation.

288    CHAIR BAUM:  Restates motion. 290  VOTE:  On  a  roll  call vote,
 REPS.  DELL,  DOMINY,  FISHER, HOSTICKA, JOSI, LUKE, MARKHAM, NORRIS,
PETERSON and CHAIR BAUM vote AYE. REPS. REPINE and VanLEEUWEN vote NAY.

300    CHAIR BAUM:  The motion CARRIES.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2792

320  VAN  NATTA: Staff  Measure Summary,  -1  Amendments, and  Revenue
Impact Statement are submitted for the record (Exhibit B). HB 2792
eliminates

requirements that a partition plat be required for parcels created that
are not  surveyed and  monumented.  The exception  applies  to parcels

greater than  10  acres  unless  local  ordinances  otherwise  require



recording.

349    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  Who submitted the amendments?

352  VAN  NATTA: They  come from  the  county surveyors  with input 
from the homebuilders.

354       MOTION:  REP. REPINE:  Moves the -1 amendments to HB 2792.

355    REP. HOSTICKA:  Restates motion.

370   VOTE:  REP.  HOSTICKA:  Hearing   no  objections,  the  AMENDMENTS
are ADOPTED.

374  MOTION:  REP. JOSI:  Moves HB 2792, as  amended, to  the floor, 
with a DO PASS recommendation.

376    REP. HOSTICKA:  Restates motion.

383    REP. REPINE:  Asks Rep. Luke if he's comfortable with the bill.

385  REP. LUKE: I  wasn't in committee  that day. If  you're comfortable
with it, I am.

390  REP. DELL: Were  the -1 amendments  written with the  cooperation
of the surveyors and the homebuilders?

399  REP. HOSTICKA: There has  been plenty of opportunity  for people to
view these and raise objections if they are uncomfortable.

TAPE 59, SIDE A

005  VOTE: On  a roll  call vote,  all members  present vote AYE.  CHAIR
BAUM is EXCUSED.

010    REP. HOSTICKA:  The motion CARRIES.

011    Closes work session on HB 2792.

012    REP. REPINE will carry the bill.

WORK SESSION ON SB 5

026  VAN NATTA:  SB 5  repeals a Division  of State  Lands' statute
regarding filing lode or placer mining claims on state-owned lands.
Staff Measure Summary, Senate Vote Sheet, Fiscal Impact Statement and
Revenue Impact

Statement are submitted for the record (Exhibit C)

045   MOTION:  REP.  JOSI:  Moves   SB  5  to  the  floor   with  a  DO
PASS recommendation.

050    REP. HOSTICKA:  Restates motion.

054  VOTE: On  a roll  call vote,  all members  present vote AYE.  CHAIR
BAUM is EXCUSED.

060    REP. HOSTICKA:  The motion CARRIES.



061    REP. LUKE will carry the bill.

062    REP. HOSTICKA:  Closes the work session on SB 5.

WORK SESSION ON SB 190-A

062  VAN NATTA: SB 190 relates to  the non-chemical process mining
policy and Department of  Geology and  Mineral  Industries duties. 
Staff Measure

Summary, Senate Vote Sheet, Fiscal Impact Statement and Revenue Impact

Statement are submitted for the record (Exhibit D).

090  REP. DOMINY: We  discussed taking the  word "voluntary" out  in
lines 21 and 24 of page 2. It would read cleaner if we take the word
"voluntary" out.

MOTION: Moves to suspend the rules to take out the word "voluntary" in

line 21 and line 24.

100    REP. HOSTICKA:  Restates motion.  Are there any objections?

103  REP. JOSI: I object.  By putting "voluntary" in there,  it is clear
that this is over and  above what mandatory  reclamation practices are.
The

word "voluntary" is pertinent to the language.

110    REP. FISHER:  I agree with Rep. Josi.

111    REP. DOMINY:  Dick Angstrom recommended this amendment.

115  DONALD HALL, Department  of Geology and  Mineral Industries:
"Voluntary" does not add anything to the meaning. We are comfortable
with the word

"voluntary" being removed in lines 21 and 24.

123    REP. JOSI:  Withdraws objection.

126  REP. NORRIS: I  think as a practical  matter, if we  amend the bill
then it has to  go back over  to the  Senate side and  we might  not get
it

passed.

132  REP. VanLEEUWEN:  I have  another proposed  amendment. I  have a
problem with Section 1 that says that it's the policy of the State of
Oregon to recognize the contribution that the industry makes. Then we
say in line 10, "and  to  prevent  unacceptable  adverse  impacts  on
recreational

activities." Why don't  we have in  there to  prevent the unacceptable

adverse impacts  on  other  natural  resource  industries  as  well as

environmental, scenic and recreational?



144  REP.  HOSTICKA:  So  you  would  be  proposing  to  add  "other
natural resources" in line 10?

145    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  Yes, other natural resource industries.

151  REP. FISHER: It  would be important  to me to have  the word
"voluntary" in there.

156  VOTE:  On  a  roll  call vote,  REPS.  DOMINY,  HOSTICKA  and
VanLEEUWEN vote AYE.  REPS. DELL,  FISHER,  JOSI, LUKE,  NORRIS, 
PETERSON and

REPINE vote NAY.  CHAIR BAUM is EXCUSED.

177    REP. HOSTICKA:  The vote to suspend the rules fails.

180  MOTION:  REP.  LUKE:  Moves  SB  190-A  to  the  floor  with  a DO
PASS recommendation.

183    REP. HOSTICKA:  Restates motion.

185   VOTE:  On a roll  call vote, all  members present vote  AYE. CHAIR
BAUM is EXCUSED. 186    REP. HOSTICKA:  The motion CARRIES.

190    REP. LUKE will carry the bill.

192    REP. HOSTICKA:  Closes work session on SB 190-A.

WORK SESSION ON SB 255-A

195  CATHERINE FITCH:  Staff Measure  Summary, Lien  Information, Senate
Vote Sheet, Fiscal  Impact  Statement  and  Revenue  Impact  Statement 
are

submitted for the record (Exhibit E).

SB 255-A extends  the time  an agricultural  lienholder has  to notify

affected security interest holders of lien placement - from 20 days to

30 days. The measure also provides that  failure to notify an affected

security interest holder of an agriculture lien of $20,000 or more makes
that lien subordinate to the perfected security interest lien.

212  REP.  HOSTICKA:  Does  it  make  the  whole  lien  subordinate to
other security interest holders or just the $20,000?

215    FITCH:  It would make the whole lien subordinate.

219  REP. HOSTICKA:  Asks Mr.  Brawner if  the whole  lien is 
subordinate to other security interest holders.

221  FRANK BRAWNER, Oregon  Bankers: It's intended that  the amount in
excess of $20,000 becomes subordinate to other lien holders.

230    This bill only affects those when they don't send notice.

246  The entire agricultural community is in  agreement with the bill,
as far as I know.



252    MOTION:  REP.  JOSI: Moves  SB  255-A  to  the floor  with  a  DO
PASS recommendation.

257    REP. HOSTICKA:  Restates motion.

259  VOTE: On  a roll  call vote,  all members  present vote AYE.  CHAIR
BAUM is EXCUSED.

267    REP. HOSTICKA:  The motion CARRIES.

269    REP. DELL will carry the bill.

270    REP. HOSTICKA:  Closes work session on SB 255-A.

WORK SESSION ON SB 542-A

272  FITCH:  Staff  Measure  Summary,  Fiscal  Impact  Statement  and
Revenue Impact Statement are submitted for the record (Exhibit F).

SB 542 requires the State Forester to select suitable hardwood species

as well as coniferous species when reforesting state-owned and managed

lands. The  bill also  requires that  silvicultural practices  have as

their objective the maintenance or improvement of forest health and soil
fertility.

284    REP. JOSI:  This is something already in practice in many areas.

296  MOTION:  REP.  JOSI:  Moves  SB  542-A  to  the  floor  with  a DO
PASS recommendation.

300    REP. LUKE:  Will this create problems for replanting forests?

302    FITCH:  There was no negative testimony.

305  REP.  HOSTICKA:  The  objective  continues to  be  the  production 
of a continuous supply of coniferous and hardwood timbers.

313  VOTE:  On a  roll call  vote, all  members present  vote AYE.  REP.
DELL and CHAIR BAUM are EXCUSED.

320    REP. HOSTICKA:  The motion CARRIES.

321    REP. FISHER will carry the bill.

322    REP. HOSTICKA:  Closes work session on SB 542-A WORK SESSION ON
SB 782

333   FITCH:  Staff  Measure  Summary,   Senate  Vote  Sheet,  Fiscal
Impact Statement and Revenue  Impact Statement  are submitted  for the
record

(Exhibit G).

SB 782 authorizes the state Health Division to establish a fee-supported
program to  certify a  cross connection  or backflow  device inspector



certification program.

355  MOTION:  REP.  NORRIS:  Moves  SB  782  to  the  floor  with  a DO
PASS recommendation.

361    REP. FISHER:  I thought there were some proposed amendments.

363  REP. NORRIS:  Those weren't adopted.  We considered it  and
rejected it. It was proposed to include the words "and repair" on line
10, but we did not go ahead with that.

370  REP. REPINE: That  amendment was withdrawn because  they felt that
those words would cause some other problems with the plumbing industry.

389  REP. NORRIS: We wouldn't want the  inspectors to be inspecting
their own work.  This was to keep them separate.

TAPE 58, SIDE B

013  REP. HOSTICKA:  There is  a fiscal impact  on this.  So it's
recommended that we move this bill to Appropriations.

019  SB  782 was  moved to  the Committee  on Appropriations  with a  DO
PASS recommendation.

020       VOTE:  On a roll call vote, all members are present and vote
AYE.

025    CHAIR BAUM:  The motion CARRIES.

030    Closes work session on SB 782.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 933-A

042   REP.  DOMINY:  Requests  that  this  bill  not  be  heard  because
the Department of Housing believes they  can resolve the situation
through

the Housing Division. Submits letter from the Housing Division to that

effect (Exhibit H).

049    CHAIR BAUM:  Closes public hearing on SB 933-A.

WORK SESSION ON SB 1005

050  VAN  NATTA: Staff  Measure Summary,  -1  Amendments, Senate  Vote
Sheet, Fiscal Impact Statement and Revenue Impact Statement are
submitted for

the record (Exhibit I).

SB 1005 conforms Oregon mining affidavit requirements with federal law.
The amendments add an emergency clause.

074       MOTION:  REP. REPINE:  Moves the -1 amendments to SB 1005.

075    CHAIR BAUM:  Restates motion.

076   VOTE:   CHAIR  BAUM:   Hearing  no   objections,  the   AMENDMENTS



are ADOPTED.

080  MOTION:  Moves  SB  1005,  as amended,  to  the  floor  with  a DO
PASS recommendation.

081    CHAIR BAUM:  Restates motion.

082  VOTE:  On  a  roll  call  vote,  all  members  present  vote  AYE.
REPS. DOMINY and HOSTICKA are EXCUSED.

090    CHAIR BAUM:  The motion CARRIES.

091    REP. LUKE   will carry the bill.

092    CHAIR BAUM:  Closes work session on SB 1005.

WORK SESSION ON SB 1007-B

093  FITCH: SB  1007-B would  create the  Oregon Forest  Resource Trust 
as a means of providing financial,  technical and other  support to
private

forestland owners to establish new timber stands and improve forestland
management.

Staff Measure Summary, -B3 Amendments, Senate Vote Sheet, Budget Report
and Measure Summary, and Revenue Impact Statement are submitted for the
record (Exhibit J).

120    REP. LUKE:  The lien is actually on the timber, not on the land.

125  REP. DELL:  That is  the crux  of the  problem. The bill,  however,
says the lien  runs with  the land.  I would  want some  clarification
that

whoever writes the rules, writes  them in such a way  that a couple of

things are acknowledged. On thing would be that first lien holders are

in no way affected by this. Also  landowners who sign these agreements

are given full notice that this may create some difficulties for them in
subsequent refinances on their properties.

167  FITCH: I received a  message that the Secretary of  State would be
happy to hold this bill over if necessary.

169  REP. LUKE: The  Secretary of State's  intention is to get  some of
their money back when somebody sells the timber. It is not their
intention to cause problems with the land.

173  CHAIR BAUM:  The issue is,  should the  bill address this  issue of
what the lien is attached  to and notifying people  of the ramifications
of

that lien?

180  REP. DELL: I  don't want to hold  up this bill.  I'm comfortable
with it going with a letter saying we hope the rules will address these



issues.

189  REP. LUKE: There's nothing  in this bill that forces  the owners to
sign it.  I think it can be worked out by administrative rule.

196    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  If it was unclear, I suggest we hold it.

201    REP. NORRIS:  There is not a direct reference to a lien in the
bill.

210  REP. LUKE: You create a lien by  signing a contract stating they
have an interest in the timber.

The point is, the bill doesn't say what the lien is against.

218  WALLACE RUTLEDGE, Department  of Forestry: We  envision this
working the same way that the Forest  Practices Reforestation
requirements go with

the land. There is  notification from landowner  to landowner that the

obligation is there.

225    REP. DELL:  So it is a lien against the property?

228  RUTLEDGE:  It's not  a lien  as normally  understood, because  the
money will not be collected from the property unless the timber is
harvested.

233    REP. DELL:  Is the land behind the promise of the contract?

237    RUTLEDGE:  You could not sell the timber without repaying this.

241    REP. DELL:  What's the filing process?

245  RUTLEDGE: It  would be  collected the  same way  as severance 
taxes are collected.

252  REP.  DELL:  You're  saying  that  this  does  not  operate against
the property?

265  RUTLEDGE: In a  sense that's right.  It's not what we  consider a
normal lien.  The timber is the process through which this is repaid.

268  REP. DELL: If I  sell the timber and  don't pay you, do  you have
to sue me to get the money?

275    RUTLEDGE:  I believe that is correct.

278    REP. MARKHAM:  You could require co-payment when the logs are
sold.

282    REP. JOSI:  Is there any opportunity to transfer the lien on the
sale?

289  RUTLEDGE:  Yes,  the contract  would  have  to be  transferred 
with the transfer of the land.

317    REP. LUKE:  How does a person sell the trees?



324    RUTLEDGE:  There's several different ways.

361    REP. NORRIS:  Could the contracts be made with an out of state
owner?

368    RUTLEDGE:  Yes.

370    REP. NORRIS:  Would the contract be enforceable across state
lines?

378    RUTLEDGE:  Yes.

383       MOTION:  REP. JOSI:  Moves the -B3 amendments to SB 1007-B.

384    CHAIR BAUM:  Restates motion.

385  MOTION:  REP.  JOSI:  Moves  SB  1007-B,  with  the  -B3
amendments, to Appropriations Committee with a letter delineating our
concerns with a DO PASS recommendation.

400  VOTE:  On  a  roll  call  vote,  all  members  present  vote  AYE.
REPS. HOSTICKA and PETERSON are EXCUSED.

402    CHAIR BAUM:  The motion CARRIES.

404    CHAIR BAUM:  Closes work session on SB 1007-B.

WORK SESSION ON SJR42-A

TAPE 59, SIDE B

Staff Measure Summary, -A2 Amendments, Senate Vote Sheet, Fiscal Impact
Statement and Revenue  Impact Statement  are submitted  for the record

(Exhibit K)

014  CHAIR BAUM:  SJR42-A  encourages the  states of  Washington,
California and Idaho  to  join  Oregon  in  creating  a  regionally 
planned  and

coordinated salmon restoration effort in coastal waters.

017       MOTION:  REP. JOSI:  Moves to adopt the -A2 amendments to SJR
42-A.

020    CHAIR BAUM:  Restates motion.

027   VOTE:   CHAIR  BAUM:   Hearing  no   objections,  the   AMENDMENTS
are ADOPTED.

029  MOTION:  REP.  VanLEEUWEN: Moves  SJR 42-A,  as amended,  to  the
floor with a DO PASS recommendation.

030    CHAIR BAUM:  Restates motion.

031  VOTE:  On  a  roll  call  vote,  all  members  present  vote  AYE.
REPS. HOSTICKA and PETERSON are EXCUSED.  REP. PETERSON later votes AYE.
037    CHAIR BAUM:  The motion CARRIES.

REP. JOSI will carry the bill.



038    CHAIR BAUM:  Closes work session on SJR42-A.

WORK SESSION ON HB 3087

047   FITCH:  Staff  Measure  Summary,   -8  Amendments,  and  Fiscal
Impact Statement are submitted for the record (Exhibit L). Also
submitted are

the -7 amendments (Exhibit M).

HB 3087 addresses  the issue  of regulatory  compensation. It requires

state agencies, local governments and  special districts to compensate

private property owners for specified actions taken after 1/1/94 which,
for reasons not related to specific public health or safety, or direct

federal regulation, result  in loss of  land value.  The -8 amendments

would totally replace the bill.

077  The -8  amendments would totally  replace the  bill. They call  for
a 15 member private property regulation task force  to be formed within
the

Executive Department.  Those 15  members  would be  representatives of

various state agencies and various landowner and user groups. It would

be this group's responsibility to report  to the Speaker, President of

the Senate, and the Governor as well as joint legislative committees.

113  REP.  VanLEEUWEN: If  no compensation  was required,  there would 
be no fiscal impact?

115    FITCH:  Correct.

125  REP. BILL MARKHAM, District 46: Rep.  VanLeeuwen is right, if
there's no taking, there's no  debt due.  I don't think  this bill  will
even get

past the House.  I want the issue to be looked at.

145  REP. JOSI:  I cannot  support the  bill the  way it  is, but  I
would be willing to support the -8 amendments.

149  REP. DOMINY: I submitted the amendments  because there is doubt
that the bill, as is, would get past the House. The key is to keep the
issue out there.

176       MOTION:  REP. DOMINY:  Moves the -8 amendments to HB 3087.

178    CHAIR BAUM:  Restates motion.

185  REP. VanLEEUWEN: If we prefer the  version that came from the
committee, we would vote "no" on the -8 amendments, even though they may
be better than nothing.



190    CHAIR BAUM:  That's true.

203  REP. FISHER:  This could  have a  huge savings  to the agencies  if
they were actually doing  something to  help out  the situation  instead
of

taking property from people. 225  VOTE:  On  a roll  call  vote,  REP.
DOMINY,  HOSTICKA,  JOSI,  LUKE and PETERSON vote  AYE. REPS.  DELL, 
FISHER, MARKHAM,  NORRIS, REPINE,

VanLEEUWEN and CHAIR BAUM vote NAY.

230    CHAIR BAUM:  The motion FAILS.

257    FITCH:  The -7 amendments were not adopted by the subcommittee.

274       MOTION:  REP. VanLEEUWEN:  Moves the -7 amendments to HB 3087.

275    CHAIR BAUM:  Restates motion.

280    VOTE:  CHAIR BAUM:  Hearing no objections, the AMENDMENTS are
ADOPTED.

285    MOTION:  REP.  MARKHAM:  Moves  HB 3087,  as  amended,  to  the
full committee with a DO PASS recommendation.

289    A five minute recess is called at 3:55.

Committee called back to order at 3:57.

300    CHAIR BAUM:  Restates motion.

320  VOTE:  On  a  roll  call  vote,  REP.  FISHER,  LUKE,  MARKHAM,
NORRIS, REPINE, VanLEEUWEN  and CHAIR  BAUM vote  AYE. REPS.  DELL,
DOMINY,

HOSTICKA, JOSI and PETERSON vote NAY.

360    CHAIR BAUM:  The motion CARRIES.

361    REP. DOMINY and REP. HOSTICKA serve notice of a minority report.

380  CHAIR BAUM: Closes work session on  HB 3087 and notes notice of
possible minority report.

402    Meeting is adjourned at 4:02

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Sue Nichol                      Kathryn Van Natta Clerk                 
         Administrator
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Summary,  Senate  vote  Sheet,  Fiscal and Revenue Impact Statements -
Staff - 3 pages total D -  SB  190-A  -  Staff Measure  Summary,  Senate
 Vote  Sheet,  Fiscal and Revenue Impact Statements- Staff - 4 pages
total E -  SB  255-A  -  Staff  Measure  Summary,  Lien  Information,
Senate Vote Sheet, Fiscal and Revenue Impact Statements - Staff - 6
pages F  -  SB  542-A   -  Staff  Measure  Summary,   Fiscal  and 
Revenue Impact Statements - Staff - 3 pages total G -  SB  782  -  Staff
 measure  Summary,  Senate  Vote  Sheet,  Fiscal and Revenue Impact
Statements - Staff - 4 pages total H     -    SB 933-A - Letter from
Housing Division - Rep. Dominy - 4 pages I -  SB 1005  - Staff  Measure 
Summary, -1  Amendments, Senate  Vote Sheet, Fiscal and Revenue Impact
Statements - Staff - 5 pages total J  -  SB  1007-B  -  Staff  Measure 
Summary,  -3  Amendments,  Senate Vote Sheet, Budget  Report and 
Measure  Summary, and  Revenue Impact

Statement - Staff - 11 pages total K  -  SJR 42A  -  Staff  Measure  
Summary,  -A2  Amendments,  Senate Vote Sheet, Fiscal and  Revenue
Impact Statements  - Staff  - 5 pages

total L -  HB 3087  -  Staff Measure  Summary,  -8 Amendments,  and 
Fiscal Impact Statement - Staff - 7 pages total M     -    HB 3087 - -7
Amendments - Staff - 3 pages


